
From the Executive Director 
Each day Smith Medical Clinic volunteers work with a 
single purpose—to care for our neighbors.  We ensure 
people in our community who may not have access to 
medical care receive the care they need to stay healthy 
and take care of themselves. 

When you visit the clinic, you will see suffering and 
fear transformed into relief and hope over and over 
again: a grateful patient sharing their excitement about 
being able to go back to work because their asthma is 
under control; volunteers celebrating with the proud 
patient who has lost weight and lowered his blood pres-

sure;  a tearful patient gazing around in wonder after getting much-needed glass-
es; volunteers comforting the patient who is overwhelmed with anxiety;  a patient 
crying with relief when they get medicine to ease a painful arthritis flare.    

If you are currently a donor or volunteer, we thank you for your support. If you 
want to learn more about the clinic, please reach out to us. You can help by giv-
ing of your time to help those in need in our community.  If you are looking for a 
good cause to support financially, become a Sustaining Patient Partner. Just $21 a 
month (70 cents per day!) will provide complete medical care and medications 
for a patient for a full year.   

Smith Medical Clinic is embedded in our community and sustained by our com-
munity. As an organization, we draw strength and vitality from you. Thank you 

for your continuing support.           Anne Faul         

 September 2019 

“For a community to be whole and healthy, it must be 
based on people’s love and concern for each other.”                  

Millard Fuller  

Sarahi with Judith Moore, Volunteer Health Coach 

A TRUE CATALYST  by Diane Hunt 

I met a true catalyst today.  She may see herself as 

an ordinary young mother, but to her family and 

friends, she is becoming a transformation leader. 

This powerful phenomenon is taking place, not 

with words, but through the power of positive ac-

tion.  So, let me introduce you to this amazing 

woman and her health coach. 

Sarahi, age 31, mother of three beautiful children, 

moved to America from Honduras 12 years ago, 

along with her brother and two sisters.  She lives in 

Georgetown with her husband and children and is 

a devoted stay at home mom.  Sarahi first came to 

SMC three years ago for routine medical care and 

has continued for annual checkups.  Due to per-

sonal high blood pressure and a family history of 

diabetes, Sarahi decided last May to make an ef-

fort to lead a healthier lifestyle.  That is when she 

began meeting with Judith Moore, RN, one of 

SMC’s health coach volunteers.  When Sarahi be-

gan meeting with her health coach, a weight loss 

goal of 35 pounds was set and in three months she 

has almost met that goal!   

(Continued on Page 2) 

Sustaining Patient Partners 
 
Being a Sustaining Patient Partner is a secure and convenient way to support 

Smith Medical Clinic through recurring donations. It also gives our organiza-

tion the  security of steady, reliable contributed dollars for ongoing patient 

care. As a Sustaining Patient Partner, you will join a special group of people, 

who are ensuring that everyone in our community has access to medical care. 

How does it work? 

Just choose the recurring amount that you would like to give and complete the 

donation form with your information either on our website smithfreeclinic.org 

or on the giving envelopes in our newsletter.  Your donation will process auto-

matically.  Contributions can be changed or cancelled at anytime. 
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A Unique Friendship:  Dr. Cathcart Smith and Miss Ruby Forsythe 

A few years ago, Dr. Smith’s daughter, Rebecca Smith Lovelace, shared a manuscript written by her 

dad about his experience establishing Smith Medical Clinic and working with Baskervill Outreach 

Ministries.  In one of the most moving sections of the manuscript, Dr. Smith described his friendship 

with Miss Ruby Forsythe. Here’s an excerpt . 

“In 1985, upon retiring from practicing medicine I was encour-

aged to establish a free medical clinic for the indigent people of 

the Waccamaw Neck. From the clinic’s opening in June, 1985 

until the death of Miss Ruby on May 29th, 1992, I had developed 

a very warm and admiring relationship with Miss Ruby as she 

was known by her students, families, and acquaintances of this 

area. Miss Ruby taught children from kindergarten to fourth 

grade until the year of her death in 1992 at the age of 86. She 

taught sixty to sixty-five students a day . Over the seven years I 

knew her, I developed an increasing respect and love for this wonderful, humble, and truly 

amazing lady who lived, worked, and sacrificed herself so that others could effectively improve 

their lives and the lives of those among whom they live. Three virtues stand out in my mind as I 

remember Miss Ruby, three that I’m certain she would like us to share. 

Discipline: Courtesy, Kindness, and Fairness can only exist where there is appropriate disci-

pline. 

Devotion: To both the weak and the strong, the able and the less able, help us all to know 

we are together in this thing called “life.” 

Dignity: True servants to each other and to the world.” 

There is much rich history included in Dr. Smith’s manuscript, which we will continue to share in the future.  His writ-

ings and musings certainly reflected the virtues he so admired in his friend,  Miss Ruby. 

A True Catalyst  (Cont’d from Page 1)   

She explained, “I was able to lose the weight by watching my portion control, making better food choic-

es, and increasing my exercise.  I started with walking and am now running.  I also use the stretch bands 

provided by the clinic for resistance training.  I will keep it up because this is how I want to live my life 

and I really like that I’ve gone down in dress size.”  

Sarahi’s weight loss and new healthy lifestyle have not gone unnoticed by her family; and they are ready 

to get in on the action! So now, Sarahi has become the health coach for her siblings and their spouses.  

Everyone has bought into wanting to exercise more and eat less.  Sarahi plans to be there every step of 

the way for her clan, making her a true catalyst for her family’s future health.  Now that’s a legacy worth 

celebrating.   

“When you learn, teach.  When you get, give.” Maya Angelou 



Safeguarding Our Financial Resources 

There are many “behind the scenes” volunteers among the more than 

200 volunteers at SMC, performing non-medical tasks that are abso-

lutely essential to the success and sustainability of the clinic. 

Rose Plesha is one of those unsung heroes.  Since 2013, Rose has 

assisted in the financial management of the clinic.  Quite simply, she is 

critical to protecting the clinic’s financial resources.   

How does she do this?  The organization’s financial policies mandate 

a checks-and-balances system based on separation of duties to pre-

vent theft, financial fraud and the misuse or misappropriation of funds.  

Access to financial resources is carefully divided between Rose, the 

Executive Director, the Treasurer, the Board Finance Committee and 

the Board Chair, so that no single person has sole access to the or-

ganization’s financial resources.  This prevents overt theft through em-

bezzlement as well as errors due to oversight or miscalculation.  These controls help us maintain accounta-

bility to our patients, donors and the community.   

With many years experience in business, non-profit bookkeeping and accounting, Rose arrives at the clinic 

every Friday to to pay bills approved by the ED, ensuring that every invoice is properly matched with a 

purchase order and merchandise receipt. Each month, Rose prepares account reconciliations which are re-

viewed by both the Executive Director and the Board Finance Committee.  She verifies that cash, check and 

online donations have been deposited correctly.  “Rose is exactly the kind of person you hope to have in a 

financial position,” says Anne Faul, Executive Director. “She is absolutely meticulous when it comes to in-

vestigating any inconsistency or out-of-balance situation.  She is passionate about our mission and is like a 

Mama Bear protecting a cub when it comes to our resources.  I don’t know what we’d do without her.”    

 

SAVE THE DATE!! 
October 31, 2019 

10% of sales goes to Smith Medical Clinic 

4 - 8:30 pm 

9380 Ocean Hwy, Pawleys Island, SC 29585 

 

 

Welcome, New Volunteers! 
 

Janet Baseggio, Data Entry 
JoAnn Marion, Reception 

Debbie Nordstrom, Scheduling 
Frank Mudd, Admin 
Solomon Jan, MD 

  

We are in need of nurses and    
optometrists! 

 
 



 

Chris Arnold 

Evelyn Bowler 

Stephen and Janeen Casell 

Cohen Family Foundation Trust 

Perry and Lisa Collins 

Michael and Janice Coward 

Allen and Janet Duncan 

George and Ruth Baxter Foundation 

David and Alice Gustafson 

Dick and JoAnn Haney 

Deb Harris 

The Jackson Family 

Carl and Lois Fisher 

Bruce and Gail Jacobs 

Jan Jones 

Theo and Janet Krapels 

Nancy Laprade 

Barry and Jill Lieberman 

Delvin and Ellie Litman 

Wilson and Patricia Lowery 

James and Sherbourne McGrath 

Leda McIntyre Hall 

Donald and Callie McLaurin 

Charlotte and Henry Moore 

Teresa Nolan 

Michael and Jeanne Quinn 

Bob and Jean Reinke 

Dick and Carolyn Riley 

Rotary Club of Pawleys Island 

Esther Sharp 

Alex and Pat Spivey 

Darrell and Patricia Steagall 

Harold and Claudia Stowe 

David and Carol Streeter 

Tom and Susie Swatzel 

Jody and Anne Tamsberg 

Vandy Foundation 

Richard and Amy Webb 

Doug and Trish Wimsatt 

Business Partners 

China Grove Plantation 

Creative Landscapes, Inc. 

Dragon Boat At The Beach 

FastSigns of Myrtle Beach 

Georgetown Radiology, LLC 

Satterfield Interior Design 

South State Bank 

Starwood Landscape, LLC 

 

Faith Partners 

Belin Joy Class 

Belin Methodist Church Grace Circle  

Georgetown Presbyterian Church 

Holy Cross Faith Memorial           
Episcopal Church  Episcopal  

Women's Club 

Low Country Community Church 

Pawleys Island Community Church 

Pawleys Island Presbyterian Church 

Precious Blood Of Christ Parish 

St. Mary Our Lady Of Ransom  

Catholic Church 

St. Paul's Waccamaw United  

Methodist Church 

In Loving Memory 

Alfred Adams 

Tootie Baroody 

Roddy Bell 

Nancy Braman 

Tom Charleson 

Jesse and Pearl Lee 

Mildred Dyches 

John Erman 

Neal Gallagher 

Alma Goehres 

Ed Hamilton 

Calvin and Mary Jane Hughes 

PATIENT PA RTNERS 

Thank you for your support! 

Charter Members 
   Christy and Josie 

  Gerry Kenyon 

  Eleanor Laprade 

  Brandon Vaughn Madden 

  David Charles May 

  Amelia Arthur McFaddin 

  Mildred McLaurin 

  Ann Montalvan 

  Melvin Green Nauss 

  Abraham Nelson 

  Paul Noble 

  Virginia Osley 

  Bill Perry 

  Dr. Putt Pryor 

  Doug Reid 

  John Robinson 

  Tinker Rybolt 

  Cathcart and Nancy Smith 

  Annette Sweeney 

  Dr. Ed Vaden 

  George Vickery 

  Rosellen Wimsatt 

  Marion Rogers Coxe 

  Jessie Coggeshall  Rogers 

  Mary Rogers Field 

  Bachman Smith, III      

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    PATIENT: DIANNE  EADDY  

   @ THE YMCA...THANK YOU! 



PATIENT PA RTNERS 

Annual Members  

Paul and Jackie Amthauer 

Bill & Sue Appel 

Bruce & Betsy Bailey 

Alex Barron 

John and Barbara Bartha 

Suzi Bateman 

Wendy Belser 

Larry and Joan Bertolucci 

John Bestic 

Mike Bivona 

Douglas and Margret Bloom 

Tate & Marcia Bowers 

Nancy Bracken 

Eric Braman 

Gus and Renelle Brame 

Harvey and Kathy Brown 

Thomas and Susan Bruns 

Tommy and Loretta Burbage 

Sandy and Debbie Burns 

Tom and Betsy Buter 

Georganne Byrd 

Mike and Elizabeth Calabrese 

Joseph Camp 

Henry Thomas and Emilie Carey 

Lillian Carney 

Nancy Cave 

Jeffrey and Kathryn Chagnon 

Mary Anne Charlson 

Jim and Mary Clay 

Warner and Carol Cole 

Michael and Janice Coward 

Robert and Kathy Cox 

Nelson and Mary Crichton 

Lucille Jones and Julia Cripps 

John Cross 

Hal Croswell 

Dorothy D'Ambrosio 

Rick and Bonnie Danser 

Thomas Davis 

Charles and Eileen DeLorme 

Victor Diaz-Gonzales, MD  

Aixa Rodriguez-Mariani, MD 

Tucker Dieter 

Mark Doran 

Darrel and Joan Dore 

Anne Duncan 

Suzanne Edkins 

J. Scott Edwards 

Harriet Enzor 

Jeff Eggart and Jeanne Fourrier 

Doug and Yvonne Eggiman 

Scott and Shelia Ellison 

Mark and Patricia Eppley 

Walker Family 

Anne Faul 

Sandra Fee 

Philip Filiatraut 

Mike and Carol Finley 

Vicki Flathers 

 

Frances P. Bunnelle Foundation 

Freeport McMoRan Foundation 

Anthony Gallagher 

Walter and Winnie George 

Georgetown High School National Honor Society 

Georgetown Lions Club 

Roger and Nancy Goedtel 

Emerson and Jane Gower 

Vicki Grant 

Kenneth and Joy Griffith 

JoAnn Hall 

Robert Harper 

Suzanne Harris 

Frank and Nancy Hawkins 

Trava Hendrix 

Charles Herala 

Jeff and Mishele Herwig 

Marianne Hight 

Lib Hinson 

Oma Hodges 

Neal and Paula Holmes 

David and Leland Hood 

Bill and Anne Marie Hoyle 

Jane Hudson-Young 

Bill Huffman 

Laura Huffman 

Carter Huffman 

Gail Huffman-Joley 

Kathleen Hughes and Fred Leuthauser 

Glen and Libby Insley 

Henry and Betty Jobe 

Rudy and Kirby Johnstone 

Lucille Jones 

Rick and Becca Kaylor 

Catherine Kelley 

Jim and Cissy Knapp 

Sam and Kay Koonce 

Marco and Katrina Lardi 

Rene and Joan Latiolais 

C. Steve Lee 

Bob & Cindy LoCasale 

Carol Mabe 

Paul and Sharon Malone 

Andrea Marchal 

Jan Mashman 

Luke and Gayle McCain 

Dick and Carol McCann 

Susan McClure 

Sharon McCullough 

Don and Georgia McDowell 

Steve and Dotti Meixel 

Stone and Harriet Miller 

Lee and Anna Milling 

John and Diana Milner 

Thomas and Mary Sue Molnar 

Carolyn Montagne 

Charlotte & Henry Moore 

Richard and Sandra Moore 

Jim and Peggy Morgan 

Lake and Margaret Morrison 

Cissy Murdaugh 

Clint and Val Myers 

Fred and Cheryl Newby 

Joan Noble 

Jerry and Kim Oakley 

William and Deborah O'Brien 

Keith Oehschlager 

Don and Karen Olson 

Jamin Ortiz 

Robert and Barbara Ottinger 

Herman and Sally Overcash 

Denise Patrick 

Jack Patrick 

Cynthia Phillips 

Elisabeth Philo 

Clarence and Doris Pioth 

John and Rosemary Plesha 

Don and Hayden Quattlebaum 

Shirley Ray 

Peter and Linda Raymond 

Scott Reed 

Dan and Sharon Roach 

Peter Roy 

Robert and Susan Ruark 

Nicholas and Judith Rummo 

John and Geales Sands 

Reinhardt and Waltraud Schindler 

James and Donna Schmidt 

Judy Schwarzmann 

Hanna Seabrook 

Caroline Seitz 

William and Christina Sellen 

Dale and Angie Short 

Mary Siegrist 

Michael and Mary Sontheimer 

Thomas and Kathleen Sorber 

Becky Sparrow 

John and Patricia Steigerwald 

Edward and Sydney Taylor 

Michael Thomas 

Michael and Celie Travis 

Waccamaw Community Foundation 

Waccamaw Neck Lions Club 

Elizabeth Ward 

Olin and Linda Warren 

Bruce and Holly Watts 

Susan Webb 

Dina Wells 

Jim and Rita Whalen 

William Gilfillin Foundation 

Benton and Elisabeth Williamson 

Bill and Peggy Wilson 

Phyllis Wrigglesworth 

John and Suzette Wright 

Owen and Dawn Wright 



 Meet LaDezsha Elmore 

We have had the very great privilege of having Ms. LaDezsha 
Elmore with us this summer.  LaDezsha, a very focused and am-
bitious young lady, has set her sights on becoming a physician 
because, as she says “I want to help people—I want to cure the 
world!”  She has a plan to get where she wants to go and she 
is executing it like clockwork.  In the past year, she has already 
earned 3 medical certifications:  phlebotomy, EKG and medical 
administration assistant.  At SMC,  she’s completing a 12-week 
internship through SC Works to gain practical medical office 
experience and to gain exposure to a medical setting. Next she 
will pursue a degree in science at Horry Georgetown Technical 
College.   

LaDezsha quickly made herself indispensable at the clinic.  A 
quick-learner and skilled with technology, LaDezsha easily mastered answering patient questions, managing 
medical records and scheduling appointments in eClinicalWorks, our electronic health record. She  confidently 
handles patient inquiries and resolves issues  appropriately.  She prefers to be really busy, so during the rare 
quiet times, she started proactively using eClinicalWorks to identify and follow up with 140 diabetic patients 
who  are due for an appointment  with a diabetes educator and/or their medical provider. 

Ask LaDezsha “How are you today?” and she invariably answers “I’m AMAZING” with a huge smile that just 
lights up your whole day.   

Based on the enthusiasm and talent she has demonstrated during her SC Works internship at  Smith Clinic, 
we think she’s  made the perfect choice of professions.   We will certainly be sad to see her  time at SMC 
come to an end—she plans to get more medical office experience so it will be a lucky employer who hires 
this incredible lady.  And we can’t wait for her to return as a volunteer doctor someday! 

 

 

 

 

Follow us on Facebook! 

Receive  

Wisdom Wednesday  

updates  

from  

Anne Salley,  

Marketing Director 

 

The mission of Smith Medical  

Clinic is to provide free  

medical care for low-income,  

uninsured residents of  

Georgetown County.   



Update on Laquanda Palmer 

In our last newsletter, we told you about another SC Works 

intern, Laquanda Palmer, who is pursuing a career as a Medi-

cal Administration Assistant. Time has flown by and before 

her 12 weeks are up, I wanted to chat with her about her ex-

perience at SMC and get her perspective on the value of her 

time here.  

When asked what she enjoyed most about SMC, Laquanda 

replied without hesitation “Definitely I enjoyed interacting 

with the patients the most.  I really wanted to be the first 

smiling face they saw every time they came into the office.  

One lady even told me that she was feeling really, really down 

when she came in and because I was so cheerful and smiling, I lightened her load—and that just made 

me feel great.”  Another aspect of SMC that Laquanda enjoyed was that all the staff and volunteers—

even those with more experience than her, treated her as a respected peer from her first day in the clinic.  

Of course, Laquanda modestly doesn’t mention the fact that she demonstrated a maturity and incredible 

ability to just “go with the flow” from Day One. Because of her previous education and experience, 

Laquanda was able to singlehandedly run the Reception Desk, use eClinicalWorks with ease, check in pa-

tients, schedule appointments, set up new patients, and make referrals  - all within days of starting. She’s 

on a first-name basis with everyone in Tidelands Health Scheduling for labs, x-rays and other procedures 

and has even helped with a pilot to address our patient’s transportation barriers.  “I hate to leave,” says 

Laquanda. “I hope to find a position with a medical office that will keep me really busy with new learning 

opportunities, new challenges and new ideas.”   We hate to see her go, too, but know that it will be a 

lucky medical office that hires this lovely and talented lady.  

 

Visit our website at www.SmithFreeClinic.org 

You can: 

• Download a Volunteer Application 

• Learn More about SMC 

• Make a Donation 



   Contact Us 

Call for information about 

our services and volunteer 

opportunities.  

Smith Medical Clinic;      

99 Baskervill Drive      

Pawleys Island, SC 29585  

1101 Highmarket Street 

Georgetown, SC 29440            

       (843) 237- 2672 

www.smithfreeclinic.org 

Health, Healing and Hope 
 

Smith Medical Clinic was estab-

lished in 1985 by Dr. Cathcart Smith 

and his wife Nancy in an 8-foot wide 

trailer with office and medical equip-

ment from Dr. Smith’s former medi-

cal office. Initially, Dr. Smith recruit-

ed five retired doctors and a dozen 

nurses to volunteer at the Clinic. 

This volunteer model has become a 

Smith Clinic tradition. Today, over 

200 volunteers, aided by a small, 

part-time staff and financial support from our community, provide 

complete medical care for over 2,000 low-income, uninsured, 

Georgetown County residents a year for less than $250 per pa-

tient per year. 

Smith Medical Clinic, Inc. 

99 Baskervill Drive 

Pawleys Island, SC 29585 

 

PLACE 
STAMP 
HERE 


